
San Diego Fine Woodworkers Association 
                       

Our 30
th
 Year of bringing Woodworkers together 

 

Volume 30         January 2011 Newsletter                 Issue 1 
 

The Next Meeting is 7pm, January 26th 
 at the Al Bahr Temple, 5440 Kearny Mesa Rd. 

Behind the Hampton Inn 
 

January Program 
 

        

 

TEN THINGS THAT YOU CAN DO TO MAKE DUST LESS OF A PROBLEM IN YOUR SHOP. 
 
 
 For the January program we will have the woodworking "Rock Star" 
Sandor Nagyszalanczy talking about what's new in dust collection for the shop. 
Sandor is a former senior editor of Fine Woodworking magazine, West coast 
editor of American Woodworker and a current contributing editor to 
Woodworker's Journal.  Sandor is a furniture designer/craftsman with nearly 35 
years of experience and is the author and photographer of more than a dozen 
books including The Complete Guide to Jigs and Fixtures, The Homeowner's 
Ultimate Tool Guide, The Art of Fine Tools and Wood shop Dust Control.  He is 
also a ten-time recipient of Vaughan-Bushnell "Golden Hammer" award and for 
the past seven years, he has worked as a design consultant to a major power 
tool manufacturer.  Sandor will bring a few copies of the Wood shop Dust Control 
book if anyone wants to purchase it at the meeting.   Sandor can also be seen at 
his website:  http://sandorsworkshop.com/ 
 
     
See you there,  
 

Del Cover, Program Chairman 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

 

January Raffle  
 

 
Please come early and take a good look at the prizes.  Ticket sales begin at 6:30pm with another opportunity to buy 
additional tickets at the meeting break.  The more tickets you buy the better the chance of winning that tool you've had 
your eye on and would look great in your shop.  All of the money goes directly to acquiring bigger and better prizes.  
See you at the raffle. 
  
1.Shop Vac 16 gallon      6.Bosch 5 inch palm random orbit sander 
2. Craftsman digital plunge router    7.Bessey 31 inch parallel bar clamp set 
3.Wodline USA 24 piece router bit set    8.Lie-Nielsen low angle block plane 
4. Kreg jig kit      9.Veritas dovetail saw 
 5. DeWalt 18 volt compact drill                 10. Surprise bag 
 

James Strawn, Raffle Committee Chair, jlstrawn@cox.net 

   
 
 

http://sandorsworkshop.com/
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From the President… 
 

 

It takes a lot of people to make this organization run. Every single member enables the San Diego Woodworkers 
Association to function at its current level. The majority of our membership supports us solely by being a member and 
paying their annual dues. That in itself helps provide our members with a variety of things - From being the co-host of 
the Design in Wood Show all the way down to purchasing card stock for our membership cards.  For $30 a year, you 
get a great return on your money. If you do your shopping at our sponsors, and you have a few projects a year, you 
will see the savings throughout the year.   

Now a word for our Membership Committee (actually from me) 
Our sponsors would appreciate you renewing as well. We all know we have to renew for continued benefits in 2011. 
Let’s not make our sponsors feel like the bad guy because you forgot to send in your check. Don’t forget… you can 
always pay online at our website by clicking here Renew Membership or go to www.sdfwa.org and look for the “Online 
Membership” icon on our home page. 

On Mentoring 
2010 was a stellar year for our Mentor Program chaired by Ed Gladney. We held more classes in 2010 than any year 
prior. Special thanks go out to all of the great mentors over the past year. Chuck Anderson, Ed Gladney, Phil Goettsch, 
Doug Parker, Ron Rossi, Martin Ruch and Bob Stevenson. Thanks to Dale Stauffer for the use of his shop and Bob 
Bixel for assisting Ed Gladney. I hope the 2011 schedule will keep pace with that set in 2010.  
If you would like to see a particular class taught, please bring it up at an upcoming meeting. That way, we can poll the 
attendees to see if there is enough interest. If not, we can always set you up with someone who may be able to help 
you personally. 
We are always in need of mentors, shop space to hold classes and members to assist during the classes. 
In line with the Mentor Program, Russ Filbeck is offering an introductory class specifically for brand new members. 
Topics vary and can cover anything from finishing to sharpening. Only new members in attendance at their first 
meeting have this opportunity. Don’t miss out. 

Annual Meeting 
We held our Annual Meeting on December 1

st
, and I am happy to announce that the entire Board of Directors is 

staying on for another year of service. Thanks goes to Russ Filbeck and Jim Vitale for acting as Nominating 
Committee and to our 
Vice President, Dave Henry 
Treasurer, Doug Parker 
Secretary, Dick Ugoretz 
Member at Large, Ed Gladney 
 
I would like to thank Delta Tools for a great presentation and for donating our raffle prizes for the evening. If you would 
like to see more programs relating to tools or tool development, please let Del Cover know. It’s a rare opportunity that 
you can voice your opinion directly to the Product Managers. Who knows, you may see your input on the next series of 
sanders or planers. Thanks for doing such a great job with the programs Del. 
 

Design in Wood Show 
 

Race to the Fair is this year’s theme and Bob Stevenson will be holding the first DIW meeting on January 8
th
. Chuck 

Anderson will host the meetings at his house again this year. Please see Bob’s write up for more information. Thank 
you Chuck for your continued support. 

 
Book, Magazine and Merchandise sales 

 
Aside from setting up the DIW show, Pat Kowalke and Ron Posten have one of the most physically demanding jobs in 
the association. Every other month (sometimes every month) they haul hundreds of magazines and books out of their 
garage, into the car, then out of the car and into the meeting hall….. AND BACK! Geez! Thank you very much for all 
the time and effort you spend to make sure our members get a great deal on reading material. P.S. They can always 
use a little help!! Take one or two boxes home and bring them back at the next meeting. I’m sure they will appreciate 
the help. 
 
Talking about sales, Al DeVries just keeps on trucking. Not only does he sell SDFWA merchandize, but he runs the 
cutout and memory box program… and makes them too! He only has time to do that when he’s not pounding the 
pavement at every Old Tool Swap Meet at Rockler trying to drum up new members. Thanks Al! 
 

 

http://www.sdfwa.org/EMembership/Default.aspx
http://www.sdfwa.org/
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The rest of the story (those not previously mentioned) 
 

If you’re still reading, I’m almost done. Thanks go out to all the volunteers who work mostly behind the scenes. James 
LaGrone is first on the list because it’s his smiling face that greets our new members. Dave Henry and Dick Ugoretz 
keep me pointed in the right direction and Doug Parker keeps us from writing bad checks. Harry Baldwin, Rhoda 
Keegan, Sia McGown and Len Wener make sure our email and membership information is current. Chuck Meacham 
keeps our history on track and updated. Ron Rossi ensures our newsletter gets out on time and with as few errors as 
humanly possible. Jim Vitale probably has the most rewarding job for the association. He hands out all the toys that 
our toy group builds. Charlie Bierman, Roger Solheid and Terry Stolzoff head up that program and keep the wheels 
turning and duck feet slapping the ground. Don Spangler, Ron Rossi, Glen Weischedel and Harry Feucht keep our 
bellies happy and the coffee hot. Tom Franks keeps an eye on the tabloids to make sure we get the press we deserve. 
Raffle prizes anyone, talk to Jim Strawn. Next to Jim Vitale, Jim Strawn’s job isn’t too bad either. He gets to shop for 
tools without spending his money. Jack Stone makes sure our scholarship program is alive and well. Dale Stauffer sets 
up all those great shop tours. Tom Johnson and Michael Fairbanks make sure I sound good and you see the demos 
during the presentations at our General Meetings. Bob Reese keeps our video library stocked and ready for requests. 
Ed Gladney and Linda Sanders keep themselves extra busy getting things ready for our Annual Fall Seminar. Bob 
Stevenson guarantees continued success as show coordinator of one of the largest and most recognized wood shows 
in the U.S. Last but not least Doug Murphy and Bob Coates make sure our website is managed properly and our 
Wants and Disposals are handled with care.  
 
Only one position has opened this year. We must say goodbye to Joni P. She is stepping down from the Getting 
Connected Program. If you would like to fill those shoes, please contact me or any of the other Directors or Chairmen. 
 
I hope everyone had a great holiday season and has a prosperous New Year. 
I look forward to seeing everyone at our first meeting January 29

th
 at 7pm. 

 
 

Robert Threm, President,  sdfwapresident@cox.net, (619) 993-8207 

______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

New Member Workshop 
 

 

For all new members, attending the January 26
th 

meeting, Russ Filbeck is hosting a workshop.  
  
He will discuss and demonstrate the use of dyes, stains and grain fillers on both plywood and solid wood in preparation 
for finishing. This will include techniques for ebonizing wood. 

 

 
Please contact Russ to let him know you will be attending.  Phone: 858-566-9699 
 

When: Sunday, January 30, 2011     9am -12 noon 
 

Where:  11088 Delphinus Way, San Diego, CA 92126 
 
 

______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Shop Tour  
 

Our next shop tour will be a return to Brian Jackson’s shop. This time he will demonstrate an amazing piece of 
equipment called a Rose Lathe. This machine has several axis that can be activated as well as a cutting tool with its 
own power source that interfaces with the lathe in such a way that is nothing short of amazing! Those that attend are in 
for a real treat to witness a fascinating “Rube Goldberg” machine create magic. 
 
Date: Feb. 12 at 9am 
 
Place: 9598 Leyendekker Court, Lakeside, CA 92040 (off Los Coches Road)  
 

Dale Stauffer, Shop Tour Coordinator (619) 840-5684 
 

mailto:sdfwapresident@cox.net
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San Diego Fine Woodworkers Association Membership Application 

 

Print Clearly       Date: ____/_____/_______  

 NEW     Where did you hear about us? ____________________________________________ 
 RENEWAL  

Name: ___________________________________________________________________________ 
  First    Middle          Last 

I would like a membership card for my spouse:  __________________________________________ 
                                                                                                                       Name 

Mailing Address: ___________________________________________________________________ 
 
City: _____________________________ State _______ Zip Code (9 digits)__________ -_________ 
 
Telephone: (_____)______-________ 
 
E-Mail Address: _____________________________________ 
 
Your information will only be shared within this Association and on a need-to-know basis. 
 

You will receive your newsletter via the SDFWA website unless you indicate otherwise.  
You will be notified when the newsletter is available on the website at SDFWA.org.  
I would like to receive my newsletter By U.S. mail ______           

 

 $30 dues for 2011 membership (expires Dec 31, 2011) 
 $40 dues for last quarter of 2010 and 2011 membership (offered Oct –Dec) 

 

Mail form and payment to:   SDFWA    P.O. Box 82323    San Diego, CA 92138-2323 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

 
Cutouts and Memory Boxes for Kids 

 

 

Donated at the meeting of Dec 1, 2010 
  
CUTOUTS                                                MEMORY BOXES 
  
anonymous                  400 
Bob Anttila                   100  
Ron Posten Group       200 
Joni Palashewski           16 
  
Donated in 2010,  4,599 Cutouts and 34 Memory Boxes 
  

Thanks to all of you who have made the cutout program a great success!  Hospitalized children get hours of pleasure 

decorating and using them. 

  
 

 Al De Vries, Chairman, Cutouts, Memory boxes and Merchandise 619--440-6598 
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Design in Wood 
 
 

HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
 
 The New Year brings us to the 30th year of Design in Wood.  The Design in Wood International Exhibition of 
Fine Woodworking is the premier woodworking exhibition that everyone else espouses to.  It is your Show and the 
Association, SDFWA, should be really proud of the reputation we have established over the last 29 years. 
  
 Now it is time to prepare for the exhibit once again.  The sponsors have been lined up to help us and the entry 
form is already  -  much earlier this year.  A copy can be found in this newsletter for mailing entries.  Entering online 
will not start until mid- February. 
 
 Design in Wood 2011 will run from June 10 through July 4, 2011.  The Fair will be closed on Mondays, 
June 13, 20, and 27, 2011. 
  
 Entries close on April 29, 2011.  So if you haven't already started your piece, now's the time to get started. 
 
The Design in Wood Fair Planning Committee meeting schedule for 2011 is as follows: 

Location: Chuck Anderson's, 3377 Park Rim Court, San Diego 
Time:  9:30am January - May 
Dates:  Saturdays January 8 
    February 5 
    March 5 
    April 2 
    May 7 
 

Each year we ask for volunteers to assist with set up.  This year's set up schedule will be as follows: 
 May 22 - Staff and Guilds  
   unload trucks with equipment from storage 
   unload and inventory equipment stored in semis at Fairgrounds 
   layout floor plan and set up booths 
 May 23 to May 27 - Staff and Volunteers 
   install lights, set up demonstrations booths,  
   place risers, display cases, and install walls 
 
Entries will be delivered on Thursday, June 2, 2011 from12:00 noon to 8:00pm 
 
Everyone who helps with set up will receive 2-4 free passes per day to the Fair based on the # of hours you volunteer.  
Make note:  You will have to sign in and out each day to get these extra Fair passes.  We also provide refreshments 
and lunch on set up days.  You do not need to sign up in advance to help with DIW. Keep the dates and show up.  You 
will enjoy this rewarding experience. 
 

Bob Stevenson, Shows/Exhibits Chairman, Coordinator Design In Wood 
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ProBono  
 

    Toy Distribution for 2010 
 
 
NAME      TOYS 
 
Int. Church Covenent   1 box assorted toys, 4 chairs 
 
Operation Home Front   2 boxes assorted toys 
  
Copley YMCA    4 chairs, assorted, toys 
 
St- Pius     4 chairs, assorted, toys 
 
C.A.R.E.S.    4 tables, 7 chairs 
 
Alpine Church    1 box assorted toys 
 
El Cajon Church   1 box assorted toys 
 
Set free Ministry   1 box assorted toys 
 
St. Thomas     1 box assorted toys 
     
St. Andrews                                         1 box assorted toys, 4 chairs 
    
House of Prayer   1 box assorted toys 
 
Battered Women    1 box assorted toys 
 
Boy Scouts    1 box assorted toys 
 
Vietnam Vets    1 box assorted toys 
 
Brother Benno    1 box assorted toys 
 
La Jolla YMCA    4 chairs 
 
 
 

Letters 
 
 
Jerry M. Pondelicek 
VVA CHAPTER #472 
San Diego, CA 
To San Diego Fine Woodworkers association:  

I have been involved with many organizations but you folks are the best. You make these quality toys to give to the 
sick, the needy and homeless children. The toys I received will go to a few homeless children that are actually still out 
on the streets. Most are with their parents living everywhere and anywhere, sometimes moving to a different location 
daily. These kids not only get these toys, they get food, warm clothing and toilet articles. 

Thank you very much for brightening their Christmas. It means a lot to those that have nothing but what they can carry 
with them.  

Have a very Merry Christmas.  

Jerry M. Pondelicek 
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San Diego Fine Wood Workers                                                                                                December 10, 2010 

            
Dear Friends at the San Diego Fine Wood Workers, 
 
 Operation Homefront Southern California would like to extend our heartfelt appreciation for your support of our 
mission. Your generous contribution of handmade, wooden toys continue to provided support for our holiday program 
for several military children who might not have otherwise received a toy at this event.  
 In 2009-10 Operation Homefront Southern California was able to meet over 11,400 family needs due to the 
generosity of our donors, an increase from 7,200 during the previous year. Since May 2010 requests for assistance 
have increased 75%. The increase need is also reflected in our website activity growing from 6.000 page views in May 
2010 to over 25,000 in November 2010. 
 Volunteers and corporate partners are encouraged to participate in the programs we provide to our military 
families throughout the year. Please contact me if your organization is interested in becoming more involved with the 
Southern California Chapter of Operation Homefront. 
 Again, please accept our gratitude for your support of the military families we proudly serve. 
 
Sincerely, 
Jay Anderson 
Colonel, U.S. Marine Corps (Retired) 
Chapter President, Operation Homefront  Southern California 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
San Diego Fine Woodworkers                                                                                                      December 14, 2010 
 
Dear Sirs, 
  
We really appreciate the handmade wooden toys donated to us by your group. Saturday, 12-11-10, we were in the 
Escondido Parade and won 3rd place for our float which had your toys underneath the tree. We asked Jim Vitale at the 
last minute and he and your group came through for us! 
 Keep up the good work and many thanks. 
 
Sincerely, 
Kathy Villalobos 
Assistant Den Leader 
Pack 62 Den 3 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
San Diego Fine Wood Workers                                                                                                     December 9, 2010 
 
Dear Wood Workers, 
 
 On behalf of Brother Benno's I want to thank you so very much for the wooden toys, each a piece of art and 
are just beautiful. The children receiving these toys will be getting something extra special. 
 Brother Benno's is staffed and operated almost entirely by volunteers. We feed around 250 people each 
morning and give out over 3000 food boxes each month along with many other services.  
 With help from organizations, such as yours, it allows us to carry on. 
  
Thank you once again for your generosity. 
 
Cordially,  
Suzy Martinek 
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San Diego Fine Wood Workers                                                                                                          December 17, 2010 
               
Dear San Diego Fine Wood Workers, 
 
The Center for Autism Research, Evaluation and Service Foundation (CARESF) would like to thank you for your 
wonderful gift of four tables and 8 chairs. Your generosity will allow several less fortunate San Diego and North County 
families with autistic children to receive much needed work areas. To stimulate and interact with our clients, CARES 
often has to provide work areas for our families who lack equipment for our tutors to work with their children. Through 
your gift, we will be able to fill the needs of some of our families. Again, thank you so very much for your generous gift. 
 
Sincerely, 
Olandria Brown 
CARES Office Manager 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
                             12/15/2010 
 
  On behalf of the Pastoral Staff, the SMCC Seminary congregation, and all the Angel Tree families and 
children, we want to express to you our deepest appreciation for the wonderful donation of beautiful wooden toys to 
our Angel Tree Christmas Party. 
 An Angel Tree child is one who has at least one parent incarcerated. National statistics show that 2 out of 3 of 
these children will follow their parents into prison. The party is hope for these children to see the love of the community 
around them. It is our hope that many of these children will break this cycle in their lives. We thank you again for 
joining with us to help make these children's lives more joyous. 
 
Sincerely, 
Tom Heyer 
Director SMCC Prison Ministry 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
San Diego Fine Wood Workers                                                                                                           December 20, 2010 
 
 On behalf of the children of St. Andrew's I thank you for the beautiful chairs and cars. We have 140 children 
enrolled at present and so the donation is much appreciated. We also are enjoying the cut-offs and would be very 
happy to use any amount of wood scraps for building and painting. The children really enjoy being creative and even 
odd shapes are enjoyed. 
 Again I thank you for the donation. Come by and visit any time you are in the neighborhood. 
 
Sincerely,  
Moira Douglas,  
Director 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
San Diego Fine Woodworkers Association                                                                                        December 14, 2010 
 
 On behalf the Saint Stephen Knights of Columbus (Council 8609) in Valley Center, we would like to extend our 
sincerest appreciation for all the wonderful wooden toys your organization has donated to us. As you know, The 
Knights of Columbus is a Catholic Fraternal Brotherhood dedicated to the support of orphaned children and widows of 
our community. 
 As part of our community service we travelled to Tecate, Mexico and helped build the dormitory for the boys' 
orphanage. The boys are completely dependent on donations for food, clothing and housing. They are so grateful to 
receive food and clothing; toys are a luxury they did not expect. To see the joy on their faces when we gave them 
those wooden toys was truly heart inspiring. 
 Thank you once again for your donations on behalf of the Tecate Boys Orphanage. God bless you and wishing 
you a glorious Christmas! 
 
Vito Palermo 
Treasurer 
Vivat Jesus! 
Dear SDFWA Members, 
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 The ALGSD express our sincere thank you for your exceptional response to our request for handcrafted toys 
made and donated by your members. These marvelous items will be given to the young Toddlers at Mark Twain 
School this Christmas season. For some of the children, these may be the only gifts they will receive. Twain is an 
"alternate" high school and a chance to gain a diploma and further education. Many of the girls attending Twain are 
also young mothers. If not for the infant/toddler program, the opportunity to even attend school would not be possible. 
ALGSD works in partnership with Twain in all areas of education for the students, including scholarships for worthy 
seniors (both boys and girls) seeking college entry. 
 Our thank you to Al De Vries for the beautiful design and construction of the Tiger Wooden Toy Chest, the 
pictures of the Toddlers playing with (and In it) attest to how much it is treasured and used. Special Thanks to Jim 
Vitale for the personal delivery of four chairs, a box of blocks (these will remain at Twain for all the children to 
enjoy throughout the year), the 30 toy cars and 37 other pull-push toys and doll cribs. A total of 67 toys, which will be 
distributed to the children prior to the holiday break. 
 Most important to single out are the Leaders of the SDFWA Toy program and the individual woodworkers who 
join together, donating their time and effort to, making possible these cherished handmade toys. And 'cherished' they 
will be: what child won't remember their fun with a 'long-haul' 6 wheeler semi-truck, pull apart toy puzzle, the yellow 
bee with flappable wings, the push-pull 'man on horse' with up down movement, the 'Snoopy' dog push-pull toy with 
flappable felt feet, the wheeled trains with poke-in 'riders', the toy Butterflies with flappable wings, the decorated doll 
cribs with crocheted dolls and bedding, the little wooden cars, pushed along the floor or carpet for hours of 
joy. Thank you ALL for making so many children happy this Holiday Season. 
 A note of interest: The ALGSD program, Operation School Bell, where we outfit needy K-6 school children 
throughout the year has a number of small chairs in the waiting area for the younger children. No one knows exactly, 
how long we have had them, an estimate was 'about twenty years'. They are still in excellent condition, and looked 
very familiar in design, when closely inspected, found they were donated and given by SDFWA. Seems we've been 
together working for the Community for many years. Again, Thank you. 
 
Lonie Ward, SDFWA Member 
Chair/Liaison AI-GSD and Twain toy Program 
Life Member ALGSD 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Wants and Disposals 
  
 As you all know, the Wants & Disposals is open only to current members that want to Buy, Sell, or Trade equipment or 
supplies. It is not for commercial ads.   
 

To list an item, please e-mail Bob Coates at coatesrm@att.net or call 619-258-8674 and leave only your name, identify 
yourself as a SDFWA member, and an evening call back number.   When I call back, please provide the following: Full 
Name, E mail address if you have one, the general area or town of San Diego Co. where the equipment can be seen, 
price range & describe the item.   
 

Bring a picture to the meeting and a brief talk or sales pitch. We do not have display area, so please bring only pictures 
to the General Meeting. 
 

Please Note; each ad will only run in one issue of the newsletter.  If you want to run the ad again you will have to 
resubmit the information to Bob Coates at the above listed e-mail or phone number.  
 

Bob Coates, Chairman Wants and Disposals 
    

NOTICE 
 

Please contact Bob Coates: coatesrm@att.net or 619-258-8674, when you have found a Buyer, an Item to buy, 
or the help you requested. 

 

Disposals 
 

Jet 18 inch table Shaper. As new condition. Asking $300.  Pile of short juniper logs from recently felled tree.  Take 
away.  
Contact Ed @ hujsaked@aol.com or call 858-877-8182 

Wants  
 
I want to buy a copy of the Fine Woodworking 25th anniversary issue. 
Contact: William Mondt   619-276-3687  byw@att.net 

mailto:coatesrm@cox.net
mailto:coatesrm@san.rr.com
mailto:hujsaked@aol.com
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2011 San Diego Woodworkers Association 
 

 

DIRECTORS 
 

President:                         Robert Threm 619-993-8207               sdfwapresident@cox.net 
Vice-President:  David Henry 760-753-2484         dwhenry@simplyweb.net 
Treasurer:  Douglas Parker 619-421-0636             gothamst@sbcgobal.net  
Secretary:  Dick Ugoretz 858-490-6295  rugoretz@yahoo.com 
Member at Large:  Ed Gladney  858-484-4366               Gladney@san.rr.com 

 

COMMITTEES 
 

E-Mail List Manager:  Rhoda Keegan 858-278-3632  rhodak@san.rr.com 
Getting Connected:   
Historian:  Chuck Meacham 858-273-8677             cmeacham@san.rr.com 
Magazine/book sales  Pat Kowalke 760-489-9804  ppattyk@cox.net 
  Ron Posten 
Membership:  Sia McGown 619-223-3259  SDFWA.membership@gmail.com 
  Leonard Wener 619-222-5521               lenwener@cox.net 
  Harry Baldwin 858-278-8718               HarrySDFWA@aol.com  
Membership Greeter:  James LaGrone 858-484-6595  james_lagrone@yahoo.com 
Mentor Program:  Ed Gladney  858-484-4366               Gladney@san.rr.com  
Merchandise:  Al De Vries 619-440-6598  alfreddev@hotmail.com 
Newsletter:  Ron Rossi 619-582-9883               ronrossi@cox.net 
Pro Bono:                                      Jim Vitale 858-623-8630               jamespvitale@yahoo.com 
Programs:  Del Cover 858-270-7739  del@delcoverwoodworking.com 
Property:  Robert Threm 619-993-8207               sdfwapresident@cox.net  
  Dale Stauffer 619-561-2202  ddstauffer@cox.net 
Publicity:  Tom Franks 858-278-2775  tsfranks@earthlink.net 
Refreshments:  Don Spangler 858-270-6165               coffeeorganic@hotmail.com 
  Glen Weischedel 619-588-5477  redsunsetonly4you@yahoo.com 
  Harry Feucht 619-232-4626 
  Ron Rossi 619-582-9883           ronrossi@cox.net 
Resources/Raffle:  Jim Strawn 619-887-8090  jlstrawn@cox.net 
  Jim Bradbury 858-586-1220  bradburyjp@sbcglobal.net   
Scholarships:  Russ Filbeck 858-566-9699  rcfilbeck@aol.com 
Shop Tours:  Dale Stauffer 619-561-2202  ddstauffer@cox.net  
Shows/Exhibits:  Bob Stevenson 619-422-7338               bobscww@cox.net 
Sound Technician:  Thomas Johnson 619-281-7170               tejohnson22058@aol.com   
Special Events:  Ed Gladney  858-484-4366               Gladney@san.rr.com 
  Linda Sanders 760-804-1918  lindabsanders@roadrunner.com       
Swap Meet:  Al De Vries 619-440-6598  alfreddev@hotmail.com 
Toy Program:  Roger Solheid 858-279-1140           rsolheid@sbcgobal.net 
  Terry Stolzoff 619-869-1224  woodycut@gmail.com 
  Charlie Bierman 619-276-0048 
Video Library:  Bob Reese 858-695-2460               rtreese@gmail.com 
Video Technician:  Michael Fairbanks 619-465-4972             mkfairdpmm@netscape.net  
Wants and Disposals:                 Bob Coates 619-258-8674               coatesrm@att.net 
Web Site:  Doug Murphy 619-441-9665           dw-murphy@cox.net 
               

 

Meeting Dates for 2011 
 

General Membership Meetings                                                                             Board Meetings 
 
Al Bahr Temple,  5440 Kearney Mesa Road, SD                                                   Hardwood & Hardware Co., 8849 Complex  Drive 
              Behind the Hampton Inn.   7:00 PM                                                                                7:00 PM                       
  

 January 26           January 5 
 March 30           March 2 
 April 27            April 6 
 May 25            May 4 
 July 27  `          July 7 (Thursday)  
 September 28           September 7 
 November 30           November 2 
   

SDFWA Mailing Address                                                                                 SDFWA Web Page Address                                                
P.O. Box 82323   San Diego, CA 92138-2323                                                  http:www.sdfwa.org 

mailto:sdfwapresident@cox.net
mailto:dwhenry@simplyweb.net
mailto:gothamst@aol.com
mailto:Gladney@san.rr.com
mailto:rhodak@san.rr.com
mailto:cmeacham@san.rr.com
mailto:SDFWA.membership@gmail.com
mailto:lenwener@cox.net
mailto:HarrySDFWA@aol.com
mailto:Gladney@san.rr.com
mailto:alfreddev@hotmail.com
mailto:ronrossi@cox.net
mailto:jamespvitale@yahoo.com
mailto:sdfwapresident@cox.net
mailto:coffeeorganic@hotmail.com
mailto:redsunsetonly4you@yahoo.com
mailto:ronrossi@cox.net
mailto:bradburyjp@sbcglobal.net
mailto:bobscww@cox.net
mailto:tejohn_22058@msn.com
mailto:Gladney@san.rr.com
mailto:lindabsanders@roadrunner.com
mailto:alfreddev@hotmail.com
mailto:solheid@sbcgobal.net
mailto:rtreese@juno.com
mailto:mkfairdppm@netscape.net
mailto:coatesrm@san.rr.com


 15 

RESOURCES 
 

To receive your discounts, please show your membership card before you make a purchase. 
 
 

American Furniture Design Co 
www.americanfurnituredsgn.com 
  
Phone: (760) 743-6923 (Orders) 
Hours: 8:30-4:30 M-F 
E-mail americanfurniture@cox.net    
Brian Murphy, Proprietor 
  
 125 of the Finest Woodworking Plans, San Diego’s only 
supplier of Daly's Finishing Supplies, Hardware, Hand Tools 
and Books.  
Call for a Free Catalog! 
 

 
Craftsman Studio Woodworking Tools Store 
 
 www.CraftsmanStudio.com 
2737 Via Orange Way - Suite 110, Spring Valley, CA 91978 
Phone: (888) 500-9093 
Hours: 10:00-4:00 T-F.  Closed Sat, Sun & Mon 
Bill Kohr - Proprietor  
 
Tools by Lie-Nielsen Toolworks, HNT Gordon, Stanley, Hock, 
Two Cherries, Matsumura, Buck Bros, Norton, WL Fuller ... 

 Web and store prices may vary. 
Note web orders ship Mon-Fri 

  
Dunn-Edwards Paints 
 
5250 Jackson Dr. #100 La Mesa, CA  91941 
Phone: (619) 668-5091 
Hours: 6:30-5:00 Mon-Sat. 
Sam Arther, manager 
 
Varnishes, stains, lacquers, brushes, patching compounds 
and other supplies. Call for more information. 

 
Shellac Finishes 
 
Phone (858) 780-2865 
Vijay Velji, Proprietor 
Internet only.  Shipped USPS, Website 
www.shellacfinishes.biz 
 
De-Waxed Shellac Flakes for classical woodworkers at very 
competitive prices.  
 

 
Tropical Exotic Hardwoods of Latin America, LLC 
  
2270 Camino Vida Roble, Suite "B", Carlsbad, Ca. 92011 
  
Hours:  Mon. -Fri.  8:30 to 4:30, Sat. 9:30 - 1:00 
Phone: (760) 434-3030, Fax:  (760) 434-5423 
Mitch Talcove, Owner manager 
 

Specializing in a wide selection, varieties, sizes, and shapes 
of Exotic Hardwoods from Latin America and throughout the 
world.  Turning stock, slabs, musical stock and more. 
 

 

 
Environmental Spray Systems 
 

7114 Convoy Ct.  San Diego, CA  92111 
Phone: (858) 279-7114 
Hours: 8:00-5:30 M-F  
Mark Briseno, manager.  Sam Rinaker, owner 
 

Specializing in spray finishing equipment. Local distributor for 
Devilbiss, Graco, Paasche, and Accuspray.  
 

Fas-N-Go 
 

2260 Main St.  Chula Vista CA   
Phone: (619) 424-4774 
Hours: 7:30-5:00 M-F  
Sergio Diaz, manager 
 

Nail guns, nails, brads, staples, compressors and all 
accessories for nail guns. Fast repair service. Distributor for 
Senco, 3M, Spotnail, Paslode and other major brands.  
 
 

Frost Hardwood Lumber (www.frosthardwood.com) 
 

6565 Miramar Rd.  San Diego, CA  92112 
Phone: (858) 455-9060   (800) 258-3534 
Hours: 7:00-4:30 M-F, 8:00-12:30 Sat. 
Jim Frost, proprietor 
 

San Diego’s largest inventory of domestic and exotic 
hardwood lumber, plywood, mdf, and laminates. Custom 
milling and mouldings available.  
 

TH&H The Hardwood and Hardware Company 
 

8849 Complex Dr.  San Diego, CA 92123 
Phone: (858) 536-1800   Fax: (858) 614-1811 
Hours: M-F 7:00-5:00, Sat. 9:00-4:00 
Tom Drinnon, manager 
 

Domestic & Imported Hardwoods, Mouldings, Plywoods & 
Veneers, Cabinet Hardware, Hand Tools & Woodworking 
Supplies. Great service and large selection.   
 

 
Lane Stanton Vance Lumber (El Cajon) 
 

360 Vernon Way, El Cajon, CA  92020 
Phone: (619) 442-0821 
Hours: 7:00-3:30 M-F, 8:00-12:00 Sat. 
 
 

Lane Stanton Vance Lumber (San Marcos) 
 

1415 Descanso Ave.  San Marcos, CA  92069 
Phone:  (760) 471-4971 
Hours: 7:00-4:30 M-F, 8:00-11:30 Sat. 
Mike Hernandes, manager 
 

Hardwoods and sheet goods.   

http://www.americanfurnituredsgn.com/
mailto:americanfurniture@cox.net
http://www.shellacfinishes.biz/
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Mission Molding & Wood Specialties 
 

9510 Chesapeake Dr. # 401.  San Diego, CA  92123 
Phone: (858) 569-8591 
Hours: 7:30-5:00 M-F, 8:00-1:00 Sat.   
Bob Hawk, manager 
  
San Diego’s source for wood mouldings and architectural 
specialties. 
 

Packaging Store   
 

7848A Silverton, San Diego, CA  92128 
Phone: (858) 549-7225 
Hours: 9:00-5:00 M-F 
Peter Wharf 
 

Custom boxes, crating, packing supplies, and shipping. 
Phone estimates and pick up service available.  
 

Rockler Woodworking and Hardware 
 

8199 Clairemont  Mesa  Blvd.  San Diego, CA  92111 

Phone:  (858) 268-1005 
Hours: 9:00–6:00 M-F,  9:00-5:00 Sat., 11:00-4:00 Sun.  
Mike Durlak, manager 
 

Woodworking tools and materials. Catalogues are available.  
. 
 

DeWalt, Porter Cable, Delta Factory Service Center 
 
7290 Clairemont  Mesa  Blvd.  San Diego, CA 92111 
Phone: (858) 279-2011 
Hours: 7:30-4:30 M-F 
Dave Stelmachowski, manager 
Porter Cable, Delta, DeWalt, Devilbiss, FLEX, Biesemeyer 
and Oldham Parts, Accessories, Repairs and Reconditioned 
Tools.   
 

R. S. Hughes CO. Inc. 
 

1281-B Liberty Way, Vista, CA 92081-8309 
Phone: (760) 579-0222 
Hours: 7:45-5:00 M-F 
Chuck Schweikart, Manager 
 

San Diego’s largest inventory of 3m abrasives, adhesives, 
safety equipment and more. Phone orders/estimates. UPS 
shipping or walk in service available.  

 
Bayside Paint, Inc.  www.baysidepaint.com 
 
1228 Knoxville Street San Diego CA 92110 
Phone (619) 275-7800 
Hours: 6:30 – 5:30 M-F, 8 -5 Saturdays 
                                   

 
Tool Depot 
 
3799 Gaines St, San Diego, CA  92110 
Phone: (619) 220-7111 
Hours: 7:00-6:00 M-F, 9:00-5:00 Sat. 
Bob Welte 
 
1441 Encinitas Blvd.  Encinitas CA 92024 
Phone: (760) 943-9120 
Hours: 8:00-5:00 M-F, 10:00-2:00 Sat., Closed Sun. 
Josh Wilke, manager 
 
 
 
 

Toolmart, Inc www.toolmarts.com  

 
2750 Auto Park Way   
Escondido, CA  92029-1030 
Phone: (760) 480-1444 
Hours: 7:00-5:30 M-F, 7:00-4:00 Sat. 
Jeff McCreary, manager 
 
Toolmart, Escondido, is an authorized distribution and repair 
center for major brands (Makita, Milwaukee, Delta, Porter 
Cable, etc.) 
 
28011 Jefferson Ave.  Temecula, CA  92590-2633 
Phone: (951) 676-5210 
Hours: 7:00-5:30 M-F, 7:00-4:00 Sat. 
Dan Lingel, manager 
  
 

Woodworker West www.woodwest.com 

 
P.O. Box 452058, Los Angeles, CA 90045 
Phone: (310) 216-9265 Fax: (310) 216-9274 
E-mail:  editor@woodwest.com 
Ron Goldman, proprietor 
 
A bi monthly magazine promoting craftsmanship in 
woodworking throughout the western U.S.   
 
 

Russ Filbeck, Master Chair Maker 
 
www.russfilbeck.com 
rcfilbeck@aol.com 
858-566-9699 
 

Make your own heirloom quality chair. 
 

Ten percent discount for SDFWA members on the Two-Slat  
Ladder Back or Sack Back Windsor chair class. 
 

Chair styles include Appalachian Ladder Back and Windsor 
chairs. 
 

Robert Lewis, Manager 

 
Mohawk Finishing Products and many other stains, 
sealers, fillers and tools.   
 
 

All materials, tools and instruction provided. 
 

Class size is limited to two students. 
 

Use the web site, e-mail or call Russ to schedule your class. 
 

  

 

http://www.baysidepaint.com/
http://www.toolmarts.com/
http://www.woodwest.com/
mailto:editor@woodwest.com
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VIDEO LOAN REQUEST 
 

  
I wish to borrow one of the following videotapes and agree to return it within seven (7) days of my receipt of it.  A 
postpaid return label and an order form are enclosed.  I understand that a late return charge of $1 per day may be 
assessed and that I am responsible for replacement of the tape if it is damaged or lost while in my custody.  If your first 
choice is not available, you will receive your second choice.   
 Enclosed is $3.50 to cover postage and handling. My choices are: 
 
 (1)_____________________________________  (2)_____________________________________ 
  
 NAME:___________________________PHONE:_______________E-Mail___________________ 
- 
ADDRESS:_______________________CITY_______________STATE____ZIPCODE_________ 
 
 SIGNATURE:__________________________ 
Make checks payable to SDFWA.  Mail to SDFWA LIBRARY, c/o R.T.Reese 10886 Aviary Court, San Diego, CA 
92131    858-695-2460     rtreese@jjuno.co 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 

  

  

  

  

  

  

FEATURING       Brian Murphy                     Brian Carnett 

                                    Del Cover                          Sue Spray 

Russ Filbeck                      Stig Lundberg & Renya Lundberg      

Lorenzo Foncerrada 

The Escondido Art Partnership is pleased to announce the Second Presentation of WOOD, A Furniture 

Show, hosted by Brian Murphy of Murphy's Fine Woodworking. This event will feature a gathering of some 

of the very best furniture makers in Southern California. The EAP will feature the showing from January 7 

thru February 4
th

. An opening reception will be on January 8
th

 starting at 5:30 PM until 9:00. The event 

will be located at 262 E. Grand Ave., Escondido, CA. The show will feature two special pieces. They are a 

ladder back chair and a coffee table both made of Ancient Kauri wood from the North Island of New 

Zealand. Kauri wood comes from these giant trees that have been buried under peat bogs and dirt for the 

past 50,000 years. The University of California, Irvine has radiocarbon dated the age of this wood. For more 

about Ancient Kauri wood go to www.ancientwood.com 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?llr=xc656ubab&et=1104184025254&s=1038&e=001xXUnjHdEtXGwcmkAhxHJRMpoxaXUHHxM1monqI1o2KykiLSPv4dcj7NIxD35PJCqs1BRKqbgF0dkFocx7FwUeCsOPLMIxWJmFkJ-2syta-y7franPnUZBQ==
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RETURN SEVICE REQUESTED 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Next meeting:  7 pm, Wednesday, January 26th, 2011 at the Al Bahr Temple 
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